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NOTICE TO ALL MEMBERS

103RD ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The 103rd Annual General Meeting of the Association will be
held in the Dining Room on the 2nd floor, at the NSW Leagues

Club, Phillip St Sydney on Monday the 13th of December 2010,

commencing at 6.30 pm.
You are cordially invited to attend.

The Order of Business will be:

1 Motions of Condolence

2 Apologies

3 Confirmation of Minutes for previous Annual General Meeting
4 Correspondence

5 Chairman’s Address

6 Adoption of Annual Report

7 Adoption of Financial Statement & Auditor’s Report
8 Election of Board members

9 Notices of Motion

10 Board recommendations

11 Life Membership recommendations

12 Announcements

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE REFEREES’ ASSOCIATION
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lan McCall Membership No.601

PATRON’S REPORT

IAN McCALL

One of the Objects in the Mission Statement of the Association
is “to act in the best interests of The Association as determined
by the members.” There is no doubt that this objective has
been achieved during the 2010 season of Rugby League, in the
recruitment, coaching and development areas as well as the
welfare of referees.

Aiming for the highest possible standard both at the
administration and refereeing levels can be fraught with many
obstacles that test us but in the long run make us stronger.
| read an article recently where a young country referee said
that becoming a referee has helped him in his understanding
of others and of himself. | would add that it also develops
tolerance on many, many levels.

Following the issue of Life Member’s number medallions in
2009, this year the Association provided each active and non-
active member with a framed graded number certificate. The
enormity of the research that was required for both tasks must
be appreciated by all members and | congratulate the Director
of Marketing and Communications, George Jankowski and his
assistants, on these achievements.

The innovation in 2009 of combining the Life Members
Luncheon and Seniors Appreciation Luncheon continues
to be a huge success as witnessed by the large number
in attendance this year at the NSW Leagues Club on 2nd
October. It is in events such as this one, together with the
medallions and the framed certificates, that provides all
members with a sense of belonging and fosters camaraderie
and support.

This year saw the passing of Kevin Jeffes, a man who had
an enormous influence on many past and present referees.
The fact that he was a Life Member of Parramatta Referees’
Association, NSW Referees’ Association and the Australian
Referees’ Association indicates the work and dedication he
gave to the development of so many.

Also this year saw the passing of Les Wiliams. He was
a Life Member of Balmain Referees Association and NSW
Referees Association and will be remembered for his many
years on the Appointments Committee.

In January, former graded referee, Brett Meredith died in
Darwin in tragic circumstances. He will be missed both in the
Police and Rugby League circles.

On behalf of my fellow Patrons, Brian Barry, Arthur
Konnecke, Barry Cross, Jack O’Sullivan, Kevin Roberts,
Michael Stone and Graeme West. | congratulate the Board of
Directors and members who have developed a modern and
advancing Association whose future is assured.
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"ONE MAN SCORNED AND
COVERED WITH SCARS STILL
STRODE WITH HIS LAST OUNCE
OF COURAGE TO REACH THE
UNREACHABLE STARS: AND
THE WORLD WAS BETTER

FOR IT." Don Quixote

NSWRLRA Patrons
Mr Graeme West

Mr Jack O’Sullivan
Mr lan McCall

Mr Arthur Konnecke
Mr Michael Stone

Mr Kevin Roberts

Drew Oultram (Newcastle Coalfields)
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CHAIRMAN'’S REPORT

DENNIS SPAGARINO

Season 2010, has again demonstrated that our game is
continuing to evolve with new initiatives and ideas to further
improve the spectacle for the loyal fans. The fans have
responded in numbers as has shown by the attendance
records created throughout the year.

Considerable success has been achieved by our
Association’s NRL Squad Members, such as and not limited
to Messrs Tony Archer and Shayne Hayne officiating 3 State of
Origins ably assisted by Messrs Paul Holland and David Abood
as Side Line Officials. Also to top off the year both Shayne and
Tony controlled the 2010 NRL Grand Final, ably assisted as
Side Line Officials by Messrs Paul Holland and Jeff Younis.

Mr. Bill Harrigan continues to create records for this season
he has been involved in his 15th First Grade Grand Final; 10 as
a central referee and 5 as a video referee.

Mr. Gavin Reynolds controlled the Toyota Cup Grand Final
ably assisted by Side Line Officials Richard Daizli and Jason
Walsh. Congratulations to all for being rewarded for their hard
work. All the active members | have mentioned and the ones |
did not mention but are listed further on in this report achieved
such success due to their dedication and will to succeed
assisted enormously by their coaching staff of Messrs William
Harrigan, Steven Clark, and Stuart Raper all led extremely well
by Head Coach Mr. Robert Finch.

The NSW Rugby League competitions have again
continued to improve in standard and quality of play.

Again our members have distinguished themselves and
made this Association proud by the way they have controlled
the games. Mr. David Munro was appointed as the central
Referee in the NSW Cup, ably assisted by Messrs Nick Beashel

- and David Ryan as Side Line Officials and Messrs Michael

Laverty and Chris Sutton as In Goal Judges.
The Bundaberg Red Cup competition again proved a

- success for year 2010. The positions for the Grand Final were
< hotly contested. At the end it saw Mr. Jonathon Stone emerge
as the Grand Final central referee ably assisted by Messrs
Jimmy Oliveira and Jay Farlow as Side Line Officials and Phil
Henderson and Matthew Hawkins as In Goal Judges.

The success of the NSW Rugby League Referees
Association graded squad cannot be achieved without the
assistance and mentoring of all the coaches namely Mr. Russell
Smith and Mr. Pat Reynolds and all Match Day Assessors
who give time and guidance to make sure referees are best
prepared for every game.

The NSW Rugby League Referees Graded Squad has again
this year, more so than in previous years, met the continuing
challenge that is thrust to them for positions in the NRL Squad.

Les Matthews Golf Day winners
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Due to the present structure in the NRL these challenges for
positions in the elite squad can only increase, however, our
members have proved and will continue to prove that they
are the best prepared, from the grass roots up, to meet the
challenge and this Association’s members will continue to be
the first picked to be part of the NRL Squad.

The Junior Development Squad represents a major success
for our Association. Four members of that squad were graded
into the NSWRL Graded Squad proving once again the quality
of young referees being produced from grass roots to the
Junior Development Squad then onto the Graded Squad

| would like to wholeheartedly congratulate Messrs Peter
Filmer, Tony Danks, Brett Lynch, Peter Bungate, Mick Lewis,
Paul Kalina and Stephen Clark for the outstanding success the
squad has had this year.

A large number of this Junior Development Squad Members
will, I am certain, be graded and move into the elite level of the
game in a very short time.

On the other side of the coin the Association has seen the
retirement thus far and at time of writing from the 2010 NRL
Squad of Mr. Bernard Sutton. Bernard can be very proud of
his achievement while an active referee. Undoubtedly Bernard
would have racked up a hell of more First Grade appointments
if not for his injury problems.

FOR OUR ASSOCIATION

THIS YEAR AGAIN HAS SEEN
CHALLENGES WHICH HAVE
BEEN MET AND DEALT WITH IN'A
MOST SUCCESSFUL MANNER.

Unfortunately this year has seen the passing of some of

our most dedicated servants to this Association. Mr. Kevin
Jeffes was one of our members who passed away. A more
dedicated, hard working and outstanding individual could not
be found. Kevin was a very proud servant of this Association
and refereeing in general, who had an outstanding record as

a spotter of referee talent and coach of referees. Another Life
member who tragically passed away this year was Les Williams.
Les also was a proud servant of this Association. To Les and
Kevin’s families | personally and on behalf of the Association
would like pass on our deepest sympathies.
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NSWRL Volunteer Awards night

Also this year under very tragic circumstances we have
seen the passing of Mr. Brett Merideth. Brett was in grade for
only a short period but his friendship touched a lot of our active
guys and his passing at such a young age was very tragic in
deed. To his young family my deepest sympathies.

For our Association this year again has seen challenges
which have been met and dealt with in a most successful
manner. We are very fortunate to have a Board made up of very
dedicated, hard working people none more than your Executive
Officer Mr. Frank Leonard. Frank has dedicated himself to make
sure this Association moved forward and continued to be the
premier Referees Association.

To all my Board members | would like to place on record my
sincere thanks for your contribution and hard work throughout
season 2010. In particular Mr. Greg McCallum, who in his
portfolio has had to deal with a number of issues where it has
been particularly difficult for the Association and its members.
We are very fortunate to have Greg with his vast experience as
a Director of Referee Development. Also Mr. Doug Keen in his
first year has really engaged all our affiliates with the workings
of our Board and made sure the communication lines between
all were enhanced. Also Luke Bugden'’s contribution cannot go
by without being recognized. Luke continues to put the active
member’s interest to the fore front.

This year will see also the retirement from the Board of Mr.
Darren Alchin. As your Finance Director, Darren’s contribution
has been outstanding keeping the finances of our Association
in excellent order. Darren’s contribution to the Board has been
outstanding and will be sorely missed. |, on behalf of the Board
and all members would like to thank Darren and his lovely wife
Karen for their contribution to the Association.

Last but not least, Mr. George Jankowski, who continues
to do the hard yards without too much fanfare. He took on
the task of researching the Association records that go back
to 1908 and came up with every graded member’s year he
was grade and then allocate a number to each one right to
our latest graded member being Scott Shepherd number
953 graded in 2010. What a task and how well carried out.
Congratulations George.

Also | would like to pass on a special thank you to Mr. Tony
Danks, NSW Rugby League Referees Development Manager.
He continues to be a very strong supporter of this Association
in his present role. We as an Association are very fortunate to
have Tony in the role he has with the NSWR League.

To Mr. Colin Love and Mr. Geoff Carr and his loyal staff
at the NSW Rugby League also a special thank you for your
assistance and support throughout the year. Our Association

is very fortunate to have a Chairman of the calibre of Colin
Love and a General Manager of the calibre of Geoff Carr who
really appreciate the worth that our members are to the game
of Rugby League and who have been very supportive in all our
initiatives this year.

| also must acknowledge and thank Mr. David Gallop and
Mr. Graham Annesley for their strong support and assistance
given to our Association. Both David and Graham were always
available and ready to assist me and the Board with any matter
requested of them. Again as referees we are fortunate to have
them as leaders of the game.

Most importantly | would like to thank my family for their
wholehearted support and encouragement that only a family
can give. To my wife Karen, my daughters Joanne and
Deborah, my son in law Greg and my wonderful grandson
Gerred, | sincerely thank you for your support throughout the
year.

There are a number of challenges on the horizon coming
up which the Board has to face and resolve in the best
interest of refereeing. None more important than the proposed
“Independent Commission” which will oversee the whole game
from the NRL down to the grass roots of the game. What form
this will take is not clear thus far at time of writing, however we
as referees need to be vigilant that the best interest of referees .
is maintained. These challenges will be met head on and the
members can be assured that the Board can and will always
act in their best interest.

Finally, I would like to thank all members for their support
and hope the upcoming festive season will bring to you and
your families all the very best that you wish for yourselves and
you all return wiser and better prepared for next season.
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| submit for your consideration, approval and adoption, the
103rd Annual Report and Financial Statement from the Board
of Directors of the NSW Rugby League Referees Association
for season 2010.

Anyone who has taken up a new position in any sphere of
employment, permanent or casual, will know that in the first
twelve months you feel your way seeking often the advice and
assistance of those around you. The second year becomes a
little easier and you have the opportunity to initiate change and
/or strive for improvement in traditional areas. This has been my
experience in 2010.

Applications for positions on the Coaching Panel were
called for in August of 2009 and, following interviews, Peter
Filmer was appointed Head Coach for a period of two years
while Peter Bungate, Brett Lynch, Michael Lewis and Paul
Kalina formed the Panel, an increase of one coach over
previous seasons. A further initiative was the inclusion of
Steve Clark in a Coaching Advisory position. At a Season
2010 evaluation meeting held in September of this year it was
decided to preserve this Panel but to call for expressions of
interest in coaching to expand the size of the panel should
the Association resume responsibility for the Graded Squad.
Following the completion of the Harold Matthews and S.G.Ball
competitions the Panel, this year, visited District Junior League
competitions with the view to identify new talent for the Junior
Development Squad. There will be some six or seven new
faces in 2011. The Frank Walsh Memorial Trophy presented
to the referee from the Development Squad who refereed the
S.G Ball Grand final went to Ziggy Przeklasa-Adamski from the
Parramatta Association.

MANY THANKS TO ALL THE
VOLUNTEER OFFICIALS

FOR THEIR MANAGEMENT,
APPOINTMENT AND COACHING
OF THE REFEREES AGAINST
WHOM NOT ONE COMPLAINT
WAS LODGED

Robert Culkin Membership No. 382
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EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT

FRANK LEONARD
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The NSW Rugby League All Schools Carnival held in
the Penrith District saw four referees from New Zealand and
eight from the Emerging States (Victoria, Western Australia
and Northern Territory) included in the recruitment of some
ninety referees undertaken by the Committee consisting of
Tony Danks, Doug Keen, Jack O’Sullivan, Cathy Crowe and
myself. This proved to be an outstanding initiative and , with the
support of Graham McNaney from the ARL Development , will
be repeated in 2011.

These referees complimented those recruited from the
Junior Development Squad and Country Rugby League
Referees’ Association who were appointed to games over
the three days. Many thanks to all the volunteer Officials for
their management, appointment and coaching of the referees
against whom not one complaint was lodged.

After evaluating the inaugural Seniors/Life Members
luncheon held in 2009 the Board set out to equal, or better the
format for 2010. It was decided to introduce a Laurie Bruyeres
Recitation with the first Presenter being Terry Williams who
utilised his exceptional journalistic skills to give an outstanding
insight into difficulties and anecdotes relating to the referees
involved in the NSWRLRA in its formative years to the sixty
members present.

Graded Certificates that included the member’ name, Year
of Grading and Graded Number were presented to all present
and this was very well received. A third initiative was to invite
the members of the Leadership Teams from the NRL Squad,
the Graded squad and the Junior Development squad to the
function. Those that chose to attend reported having a most
enjoyable day.

OTHER INITIATIVES AND CHANGES EFFECTED DURING
SEASON 2010 BY THE ASSOCIATION:

e The submission of the document “NSWRL Referee
Structure 2010 and Beyond” to the Board of the NSWRL
with a view to regaining responsibility for the grading,
management, coaching and development of the Premier
League (Graded) Squad in Season 2011.

e The creation of another class of membership entitled
Junior Members that includes all members of the Junior
Representative Squad and Inter-State referees officiating
consistently in competitions under the control of the
NSWRL. The Leadership Team of three referees from the
Junior Members have voting rights at General Meetings.

e Opportunity for all three Leadership Teams from the NRL
Squad, Graded Squad and Junior Representative Squad
to submit issues for consideration at all Board meetings.

e Expansion of the role of the Referee Support Group
overseen by the Director of Member Services .

e \Working with the Board of the Australian Rugby
League Referees’ Association to develop a Position
Paper on the preferred position of referees under an
Independent Commission that includes reference to
overall responsibility for referees across Australia, their
recruitment, development, coaching, advocacy, welfare
and education.

CONGRATULATIONS

To the NRL and their administration of the Telstra Premiership
competition in a difficult year and to the ARL and the NSWRL
on their efforts in conducting their various competitions. To the
St George lllawarra Dragons on winning the Telstra 1st Grade
NRL Grand Final. NZ Warriors on winning the Toyota Cup
Grand Final. Canterbury-Bankstown on winning the NSW Cup
Grand Final. Wentworthville Magpies on winning the Bundaberg
Red Cup, Sydney Shield and A Grade Challenge Cup Grand
Finals. The Hills Sports High School on winning the ARL 2010
Schoolboys Championship.

To all members of the NSWRLRA appointed to
Representative Fixtures and Grand Finals. A full summary of
the major honours are found in this report on Pages 42 to 44
inclusive.

HONOURS

Life Membership honours were bestowed on Steven Clapson
for his outstanding service to the Association. Steve received
his Life Membership blazer at the Presentation Dinner from
Chairman, Dennis Spagarino.

The Eric Cox Medal was awarded to Max Dunn. This award
is presented to a member of over 20 years standing who
continues to provide outstanding service to the Association and
Affiliates.

The George and Amy Hansen Memorial Trophy for 2010
was awarded to George Jankowski for his contribution to the
Association during 2010.

The Michael Ryan Medal was awarded to Ziggy Przeklasa-
Adamski of the Parramatta Association. This award is
presented to a Junior Representative Squad member as
determined through a ballot by his peers as the referees’
referee.

The Les Matthews Rookie of the Year Award went to
Anthony Grady of the lllawarra Association.

2010 NSWRL All Schools Knockout referees

NRL Squad Awards:

Col Pearce Medal :

Sideline Official of the Year :
The Q Award:

Clubman of the Year Award:
Achievement Award:
Rookie of the Year:

Tony Archer
Paul Holland
Gerard Sutton
Russell Smith
Chris Ward
Ricky McFarlane

NOMINATIONS FOR LIFE MEMBERSHIP, 2010

The following nominations were received for Life membership
for 2010 and the Board of Directors recommendation(s) will be
announced at the Annual General Meeting where a copy of the
successful nominee(s) record will be distributed:

Messrs: Brett Lynch, Steven Clark, Doug Keen, Greg
McCallum, George Jankowski and David Jay.

THANKS TO:

David Gallop, Graham Annesley, Robert Finch, Steven Clark,
Bill Harrigan and all the staff from the NRL for their continued
guidance and support.

Colin Love, Geoff Carr, John Coates, Michael McGowan,
Dave Norman, Joanne Farr, and all the staff of the NSW Rugby
League. Martin Meredith, Anna Byrne, Tas Baiteri, Steve
Hewson, Wayne Portlock, Lauren Coltman and all the staff from
the NSW Rugby League Academy.

David Jay, Barrie Keenahan and Max Dunn on their
excellent work in organising, conducting and presenting the
CMO Level 1 and CMO Level 2 Courses.

Chris Bowden and the Board of Directors of the N.S.W
Leagues Club.

Chairman Dennis Spagarino, especially, and the Board
of Directors and Sub-Committees of the NSW Rugby
League Referees’ Association for the advice, support and
encouragement given to me throughout another busy year.

Life Member John McCormack who recruits and appoints
the Trainers for the NRL, the Premier League Squad and for the
District Associations on their grand final days.

Steve Brown, Independent Director on the Board of the
ARLRA on the completion of the Data Base on referees at all
levels, a huge task, that enables ready access to information on
individual and groups of referees to satisfy any enquiry.

Finally | thank my wife, Marie, for her patience and
forebearance as | spent countless hours in front of the
computer and much time away from home attending meetings ,
games, carnivals and social functions.

| wish all who read this Report a very enjoyable and relaxing
Festive Season and the very best for 2011.

2010 Brooklyn Bash
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DIRECTOR OF FINANCE REPORT

DARREN ALCHIN

Members,

[t's with great pleasure that | present for your adoption the
audited Profit and Loss Statement & Balance Sheet for the year
ended 30 September 2010.

The Association once again received funding for all its
programs and operations through the assistance provided
by the NRL Partnership Board. The grant for 2010 totalled
$330,000 which was a 3% increase on the 2009 amounts. As
in previous seasons, through operating a fiscal policy linked to
concentrating maximum spending on development of referees
in NSW and beyond, | was able to apply an increase to the
payments made to the coaching staff of the Association which
was well needed and long overdue.

At the beginning of the season the finances of the
Association were put to the test in respect of spending for the
purchases for on and off field clothing via a contra agreement
made between the NRL and Kombat. This was much the same
as the agreement made quite a few years ago.

In the past few years due to the effects of the global
financial crisis and the lean times for the game, | had reduced
the expenditure on gear purchases to give us more funds for
development. So as the contra agreement could go ahead for
the betterment of the all referees, extra funds were needed for
the purchase of gear than what was budgeted for. As a result
a number of spending cuts were made by me on areas that |
considered not integral to the coaching and development of
referees. | make no apologies for cuts in funding for various
social activities as they needed to be made for us to finish
in the black.

THE ASSOCIATION HAS ONCE
AGAIN FUNDED REFEREE
EXCHANGE PROGRAMS FOR
THE JUNIOR DEVELOPMENT
SQUAD AND ALSO THE STATE
CUP SQUAD AND ALSO
SUPPORTED THE INTERSTATE
DEVELOPMENT CARNNALS.

Junior Rep squad training session =
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District Affiliates Conference 2010

As you will see in the Profit and Loss Statement the
Association has still made an operating profit of just over
$2000. This is a great result considering the extra amounts that
were needed to be spent on the purchase of clothing. As at the
close of the books there were also invoices in the amount of
approximately $8000 still outstanding that were to be included
in the 2009/2010 financial year which have now been paid.

Our 2011 budget has just been submitted to the Australian
Rugby League for approval. Based on initial discussions with
the ARL it is anticipated that we may receive an increase of
around 3% in line with the CPI, but this is not guaranteed. The
pending changes in the management of the game at the top
level with the introduction of the Independent Commission may
or may not have an effect on our future funding, this remains to
be seen.

The Association has once again funded referee exchange
programs for the Junior Development Squad and also the State
Cup Squad and also supported the Interstate Development
Carnivals. The Association this season has continued to
maintain the funding levels of the Coaching & Development
grants paid to the Associations with eight Associations
receiving $3500 and the remainder $2500 or $1500 for dual
affiliates.

This season has seen the Fees Committee comprising of
the Leadership Group of the State Cup squad, and myself,
represent the interests of our active members with the NSWRL.
A fee proposal for the squads was submitted to the NSWRL
earlier this season. Unfortunately due to the uncertainty
of the Association’s proposal to the NSWRL on the future
management of referees in NSW, the proposal was not able to
be looked at by the NSWRL until February of this year. Funding
changes brought into play by the ARL meant decisions on our
budget were not made available until March; as a result there
was no scope for any increases this year for the remuneration
of referees.

The Workplace Relations Committee headed up by Matt
Hawkins, in response to this, immediately began working on a
document for fee increases for the 2011 season commencing
in November when referees begin training again. As a result
of this the Association on behalf of its members drafted an
Enterprise Bargaining Agreement for submission to the NSWRL
for approval. This EBA was a first for the Association and its
endeavour was to more formally recognise the rights and
remuneration of referees covered under the agreement. At the
time of writing negotiations are well advanced with the NSWRL
and although the lodgement of an EBA may not be able to be
facilitated, a more formal Memorandum of Understanding will

N

be entered into with the League with increased policies and
processes put into place to govern its operation for both the
NSWRL and the Association membership. | must sincerely
thank Matt Hawkins and the Workplace Relations Committee
for their hard work in getting the document to its present stage.

The relationship between the Association and the NSWRL
Administration has continued to improve. Earlier in the season
changes were made to the payroll arrangements for referees in
the Toyota Cup Squad and also the State Cup Squad by the
NRL. These changes were not made known to me until after
the commencement of the season. As a result, who paid who
for what had changed and a number of payments to referees in
both competitions were held up due to administrative issues.

Once the issues were resolved, in the most part, the payroll
process has been effective. My thanks to Cathy Crowe of the
NSWRL and Jimmy Oliveira for the assistance provided in
getting forms signed by referees so that the payrolls could be
finalised. Policies and processes have been added to the EBA
regarding this so that the same scenario does not occur again.

The Trainers squad was substantially unchanged from the
2010 season. On behalf of John McCormack and myself, the
Association’s thanks and gratitude goes to all the Trainers who
demonstrated a professional attitude to their work both on and
off the field and at the training venues.

| wish to formally thank the following people for their support
throughout 2010:-

Board of the NSWRLRA

COO (NRL)- Graham Annesley

Finance Controller NRL - Edwin Farish

Trainers - John McCormack

Mr David Nissen — Former Chief Financial Controller NSWRL

Mr Greg Pollard — New Chief Financial Controller NSWRL

Michael McGowan - NSWRL Accountant

Cathy Crowe - NSWRL Referees Development Office

State Cup Squad Leadership Group

State Cup Squad Workplace Relations Committee

Junior Development Squad Leadership Group

I must give great thanks to my family, which consists of my
lovely wife Karen, and my three children Courtney, Alicia and
Jarrod. Without my family’s support over the past 12 months, |
would have not been able to continue to do justice to the role
that is required.

As was the case last year my work commitments outside
of the NSWRL Referees Association have increased to the
point now that as a result, | have informed the Board a number
of months ago that | will not be seeking election to the role
for season 2011. It has been increasingly difficult for me to

- -

devote the time needed for the role this year and at sometimes
| have not been happy with my performance in the role due to
competing priorities. My beliefs are that if you cannot put 110
% into anything that you do then you are not working hard
enough.

| will not be lost to the Association as a result of stepping
down from the role of Director of Finance. | have already
commenced discussions with the Board on possible areas that
| can be of assistance of in the future that may not be so time
dependent as this role. After hearing the achievements of Max
Dunn, the recipient of the 2010 Eric Cox medal, there is much
to be done in roles that are not necessarily Board positions, but
that are as integral to the development of referees.

| wish all members a happy festive season, and look
forward to supporting the Association next season.

Ryan Jackson (lllawarra)
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INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT
TO THE MEMBERS OF NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE REFEREES’

ING ACCOUNTAN

- PRACTIS
Capitol Ar O. Box 37 Camden 257 . L
,ajm[m »\Eade PC. Box Ca laeﬁ C/Q‘ Auditors® Opmlon
37 Argyle Street Telephone: 102) 4855 8434
Camden 2570 Fax. 102} 4655 7448

In our opinion, the financial report of New South Wales Rugby League Referees' Association Inc. presents

www.couicher.com. . ! . . - e
i COUIERENCom. Ay fairly, in all material respects the financial position of New South Wales Rugby League Referees' Association

Email: info @ couicher.com.au

New South Wales Rugby League Referees’ Association Inc Inc. as of 30 September 2010 and of its financial performance for the year then ended in accordance with the
Independent Auditors’ Report to the Members accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements.
Forthe Year Ended 30 September 2010
Name of Firm: Leslie M Coulcher Pty Ltd
CPA

Name of Partner:

We have audited the financial statements, comprising of the receipts and

payments statements, Income and expenditure statement and Balance Sheet of Mrs Susan Williamson

New South Wales Rugby League Referees’ Association Inc. for the year ended

30 September 2010. The committee_ is res'pqnsibie for the financial_statements Address: Level 1 87 Argyle St Camden NSW 2570
and has determined that the accounting policies used and described in Note 1 to

the financial statements which form part of the financial report are consistent with o PR

the financial reporting requirements of New South Wales Rugby League Dated this day of A,\ k«/\ a‘»vu;:;’fgg,\;:f;;-zzf PRGNS

Referees’ Association Inc. and are appropriate to meet the needs of the
members. We have conducted an independent audit of these financial
statements in order to express an opinion on them to the members of New South
Wales Rugby L.eague Referees’ Association Inc

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards
to provide reasonable assurance whether the financial statements are free of
material misstatement. Our procedures included examination, on a test basis, of
evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial
statements are presented fairly in accordance with accounting standards and
other mandatory professional reporting requirements so as to present a view
which is represented by the results of its operations and its cash flows. These
policies do not require the application of all Accounting Standards and other
mandatory professional reporting requirements.

The financial report has been prepared for the purpose of fulfilling the
requirements of the New South Wales Rugby League Referees’ Association Inc.
We disclaim any assumption of responsibility for any refiance on this report or on
the financial report to which it relates to any person other than the members, or
for any purpose other than that for which it was prepared.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

o

Susan B Williamson NTAAF
Leslie M Coulcher Pty Ltd

25 October 2010

W,
COVER OF
EXCELLENCE “Liability limited by a scheme approved under the Professional Standards Legislation”



BALANCE SHEET

AS AT THE YEAR ENDED 30 SEPTEMBER 2010

ASSETS

CURRENT ASSETS
Chequing/savings

Business savings account 101,883.40

General fund 18,831.96
Total chequing/savings 120,715.36
Total current assets 120,715.36
FIXED ASSETS
BBQ

Accumulated depreciation (879.95)

Purchase price 379.95
Total BBQ 0.00
COMPUTER (1)

Accumulated depreciation (3,050.00)

Purchase price 3,050.00
Total Computer (1) 0.00
COMPUTER (2)

Accumulated depreciation (2,099.10)

Purchase price 2,099.10
Total computer (2) 0.00
COMPUTER (3)

Accumulated depreciation (1,202.84)

Purchase price 1,503.56
Total computer (3) 300.72
DATA PROJECTOR

Accumulated depreciation (1,251.88)

Purchase price 1,563.99
Total data projector 312.11
DIGITAL CAMERA

Accumulated depreciation (835.49)

Purchase price 629.87
Total digital camera 294.38
DVD PLAYERS

Accumulated depreciation (1,424.96)

Purchase price 1,727.27
Total DVD players 302.31
LAP TOP COMPUTER (2)

Accumulated depreciation (268.37)

Purchase price 894.55
Total lap top computer (2) 626.18
LAP TOP COMPUTER (3)

Accumulated depreciation (382.91)

Purchase price 1,276.36
Total lap top computer (3) 893.45
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LAPTOP COMPUTER
Accumulated depreciation (727.48)
Purchase price 1,530.91
Total Laptop Computer 803.43
PHOTO COPIER
Accumulated depreciation (619.05)
Purchase price 750.00
Total Photo Copier 130.95
PHOTOCOPIER
Accumulated depreciation (2,400.00)
Purchase price 2,400.00
Total Photocopier 0.00
TELEVISION
Accumulated depreciation (800.00)
Purchase price 300.00
Total Television 0.00
VIDEO RECORDER (1)
Accumulated depreciation (812.55)
Purchase price 312.55
Total Video Recorder (1) 0.00
VIDEO RECORDER (2)
Accumulated depreciation (800.00)
Purchase price 300.00
Total Video Recorder (2) 0.00
TOTAL FIXED ASSETS 3,663.53
OTHER ASSETS
COMPUTER SOFTWARE
Accumulated Depreciation (880.21)
Purchase Price 398.13
Total Computer Software 17.92
Total Other Assets 17.92
TOTAL ASSETS 124,396.81
LIABILITIES
CURRENT LIABILITIES
OTHER CURRENT LIABILITIES
GST - Refunds 8,475.00
Tax Payable (3,675.81)
Total Other Current Liabilities 4,799.19
Total Current Liabilities 4,799.19
TOTAL LIABILITIES 4,799.19
NET ASSETS 119,597.62
EQUITY
Opening Balance Equity 187,353.25
Retained Earnings (69,794.99)
Net Income 2,039.36
TOTAL EQUITY 119,597.62

103RD ANNUAL REPORT & FINANCIAL STATEMENT 17



ORDINARY INCOME/EXPENSE

INCOME

MEMBERS APPRECIATION EVENTS

R R ——————————————————————————————
PROFIT & LOSS STATEMENT

FOR THE PERIOD 1ST OCTOBER 2009 - 30TH SEPTEMBER 2010

ACTIVE REFEREES' LEVY 7,000.00
ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS

Affiliated Associations 109.08

Junior Active Member Fees 1,525.00

Non-Active Member 533.69
Total Annual Subscriptions 2,167.77
ASSOCIATION SPONSORSHIP

NRL Grant 309,090.91

Sponsorships 55.00
Total Association Sponsorship 309,145.91
BANK INTEREST

Business Saving Account 865.39

General Fund 2.73
Total Bank Interest 868.12
COACHING MATCH OFFICIALS 758.25
FUNDRAISING INCOME

Pink jerseys 4,325.00

TNT Jersey Sales 240.00
Total Fundraising Income 4,565.00
LIFE MEMBERS PRESENTATION 2009 463.63
MEMBER WELFARE REIMBURSEMENT 3,100.00
NSW REFEREES GOLF DAY

Golf Receipts 3,665.50
Total NSW Referees Golf Day 3,665.50
REFEREE UNIFORMS Purchase price 292.00
REIMBURSEMENTS

HIH Run Off 32.85

NRL (Trainers) 4,996.80

Train the Trainer Program 647.28
Total Reimbursements 5,676.93
SOCIAL RECEIPTS

Junior Rep Function Receipts 1,172.50

Premier League Presentation 2,336.00
Total Social Receipts 3,508.50
TICKET SALES (ORIGIN, GF)

Grand Final 09 218.18
Total Ticket Sales (Origin, GF) 218.18
Total Income 341,429.79
GROSS PROFIT 341,429.79
EXPENSE
BANK FEES

General Fund 199.84
Total Bank Fees 199.84
Depreciation - Lap Top (2) 268.37
Depreciation - Lap Top (3) 382.91
Depreciation Computer Software 71.61
Depreciation Data Projector 601.42
Depreciation Digital Camera 624.23
Depreciation DVD Players 306.35
Depreciation Lap Top 225.96
Depreciation Photocopier 168.35
Fundraising 6,500.00
Life Members Jackets 672.73
Member Recognition Functions 4,529.09
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Association Bowls Day 1,600.00
ASSOCIATION GOLF DAY
2010 Golf Day 5,331.09
Total Association Golf Day 5,331.09
Brooklyn 518.00
Life Members Luncheon 3,791.70
State of Origin Luncheon 842.70
Total Members appreciation events 12,083.49
SOCIAL
ASSOCIATION SQUAD FUNCTIONS
Junior Rep Squad Function 2,749.36
NRL Function 5,727.27
State Cup Squad 9,854.18
Total Association Squad Functions 18,330.81
Life Members Dinner 2009 10,081.56
Total Social 28,412.37
SPONSORSHIP ALLOCATION
ADMINISTRATION
Affiliation Fee ARLRA 9.09
Archiving 1,152.00
Auditors Fees 1,800.00
Computer Software 77.27
Flowers 648.13
Honorariums 15,000.00
Incorporation Fees 70.00
Insurance 1,732.50
Machine Repairs 259.09
Meeting Expenses 4,848.97
Member Welfare 2,990.90
Parking Fees 415.89
Postage 856.63
Printing 4,571.37
Referees Web Site 300.00
Software Licenses 864.21
Stationery 874.99
Telephone 2,009.72
Trophies 2,316.18
Total Administration 40,796.94
Affiliated Association Grants 58,931.83
Association Referees Coaches 32,000.00
Association Trainers 13,556.65
Association Travel Costs 7,214.98
C & D Meetings and BBQ's 3,211.42
COACHING & DEVELOPMENT SEMINARS
Development Coordination 1,697.74
Development Seminars 5,184.37
Total Coaching & Development Seminars 6,782.11
Coaching Match Officials Prog 11,235.01
Masseurs Expenses 35,394.59
Referees Uniforms 70,663.70
TRAINING & COACHING EXPENSES
Affiliated Assoc. Meetings 113.40
School Boy Carnivals 1,743.95
Squad Training Aids/Gym 2,601.00
Total Training & Coaching Expenses 4,458.35
Total Sponsorship Allocation 284,245.58
Total Expense 339,390.43
Net Ordinary Income 2,039.36
NET INCOME 2,039.36
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DIRECTOR OF REFEREES DEVELOPMENT REPORT

GREG McCALLUM

The Loser — makes promises they often break
The Winner — makes commitments they always keep

Members,

| have great pleasure in submitting my report for season 2010
as Director of Referees Development. This season has been
one of great achievement at many levels by the dedicated
officials both on and off the field. Whilst the uncertainty of the
future structure of the game in general remains the performance
of our Association in so many areas draws praise from a wide
area. None more than the efforts of the Junior Representative
Squad in 2010.

The timing of the Junior Representative season is a real
challenge for all concerned. Training needs to commence
at the height of summer often after only a few weeks ‘off
season’. The coaching staff, the returning referees and invitees
understand the need for physical training schedules that
provide the physical base for the season ahead. | would take
this opportunity to congratulate all parties for their sacrifice to
this end.

The NSWRLRA has again proven itself in the process
required to identify, develop and ‘skill up’ referees at this
crucial level. Along with our member Associations the process
of identifying potential referees is running smoothly. Referees
in any local and district semi final series were observed and
feedback offered.

At this level a vote of thanks to our Head Coach, Peter
Filmer who with his assistant coaches — Peter Bungate, Brett
Lynch, Paul Kalina and Michael Lewis produced another
talented group who represented their Association and
themselves with great distinction. The standard of officiating
throughout the Junior Representative season and beyond
was first class. | take this opportunity in thanking Brett Lynch
who is standing down from the panel for very understandable
family reasons. Brett you will be missed on so many levels and

THE NSWRLRA HAS AGAIN
PROVEN ITSELF IN THE
PROCESS REQUIRED TO
IDENTIFY, DEVELOP AND
SKILL UP" REFEREES AT
THIS CRUCIAL LEVEL.

was delighted. Honours in 2010 were achieved by:
S.G Ball Final — Lawrence McDonnell (Referee)
Harold Matthews Cup — Ziggy Przelaksa-Adamski (Referee)

Congratulations to all referees who controlled the playoffs.
| trust that the experience has given you the taste to chase
higher honours in your careers. Generally it would have been
your first real taste of ‘competitive refereeing’. Hope that you
learnt positively from it.

As a result of their constantly high performances the
following referees have achieved the great accolade of being
‘Graded’. Congratulations and welcome to grade — Lawrence
McDonell, Ziggy Przeklasa-Adamski, Nathan Smith and Scott
Shepherd.

A further initiative between the NSWRL and the NSWRLRA
gave opportunity for Members of the Junior Representative
Squad to officiate in matches such as the Sydney Shield
and the televised Schoolboy Shield. This came about
due to the high quality of performances during the Junior
Representative season. Congratulations to Kasey Campbell
who was appointed to the first televised schoolboy game of
the season and the Grand Final of the NSWRL Sydney Shield.
An outstanding season for Kasey who continues to be, along
with Joanne Spagarino and Amie Gibson, a great role model for

local Associations should be congratulated on the professional
way they have grasped the need for strong programs in each
of the areas and worked hard with their District Clubs to
enable young people to participate in the great game of Rugby
League. Well done to our Associations — you are playing your
part in the future of the game. We appreciate the drain the
representative season has on your Members. The change in
policy not to recall the squad in July this season | hope in some
ways alleviated that pressure.

My thanks to our Executive Officer Frank Leonard for his
liaison work with the NSWRL Referees’ Manager, Tony Danks in
keeping the operation flowing. Communication has never been
more effective. To Cathy Crowe and the staff at the NSWRL
Referees Unit at Homebush my thanks for your excellent
communication and availability of modern facilities which has
enabled professional post match reviews, video analysis and
meetings to take place on a weekly basis.

Each match and post match, our dedicated band of
assessors gives great support to our active officials. | must
thank: Brian Bonnie, Steve Clapson, Frank Leonard, Doug
Keen, Bryan Gilchrist, Max Dunn, Barry Ruttle, Wayne Loveday,
Luke Bugden, Peter Digby, Dennis Spagarino, Glyn Henderson,
Tom Healy, Alan Farlow, Graham Duffy, Phil Dorahy, George
Jankowski, Stan Watson, Paul McBlane & Daryn Smith. My
thanks to NSW Sport & Recreation for their continued support
of facilities.

To NSWRL General Manager Geoff Carr along with
President Colin Love, Martin Meredith, Dave Norman,

John Coates, Joanne Farr and the staff, thank you for your
continued support of our referee recruitment and development
programs. A special thanks to a good friend of the Association,
Dave Nissen who has moved on to the Wests Tigers NRL
administration. Dave you are always welcome to ‘hang around’
with referees.

A word of thanks to our NRAS facilitator Barry Ruttle. His
efforts in ensuring protocols and training are much appreciated

A special thank you to my wife Carolyn for her continued
support of my involvement in the NSWRL Referees Association.
| again pay tribute to my colleagues on the Board of the

NSWRLRA. The Chairman Dennis Spagarino and Executive
Officer Frank Leonard continue to work tirelessly for the
Members and | have enjoyed the efforts and commitment of

my fellow Board Members Luke Bugden, George Jankowski,
Darren Alchin and new director Doug Keen. Board meetings are
always well attended as is the business at hand.

Already training is underway for the 2011 Competitions. |
look forward with great enthusiasm to a successful season for
our referees at all levels.

In conclusion as a Vice-President of the NSWRL, | look
forward to continued and greater relationships between all
parties as we move forward into what should be an exciting
period for the game both on and off the field.

Deputy Chairman NSWRLRA

The Loser — takes their chances and often arrives late.
The Winner — plans a journey and arrives on time.
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capacities by this panel. Your ability to relate to young referees female referees. by all. 4
and present such clear coaching aids will leave a hole. You will To the Members of the ‘2nd Tier’ squad congratulations on | have been part of a much improved communication -
be welcomed back with open arms when circumstances allow.  your efforts this year in controlling the NSWRL Competitions. channel with the operations of the NRL Referee Group. To #
The appointment of Steven Clark as the Technical and Your input into the first ever negotiated EBA with our Finance Robert Finch and his staff, congratulations on a good season
Performance Director of the squad was a significant one. His Director Darren Alchin was most impressive and appreciated. — the standard of play continues to rise dramatically each
commitment to refereeing combined with his great experience It will define terms and conditions for the officials that follow in year with its speed and intensity. Referees must be playing 4
and genuine passion for developing referees was a real the future. It was heartening to see so many of you attend the their part — but credit is almost non existent. Communication
winner for the Association. Thanks Steve for your efforts and Association’s meetings throughout the year. Your support is certainly improved throughout the year and | thank Steve Clark, ;
friendship. greatly appreciated. Paul Kalina along with Russell Smith and Pat Reynolds for that 7 :_‘-'h“_.
Very few issues were raised by clubs and | know Martin Refereeing recruitment, retention and skill development & improvement. ‘f:""_*’-f;:fﬁ':
Meredith of the NSW Academy who oversee the competitions acquisition remains the prime operation of the Association. Al v;;"-:ﬁ*
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DIRECTOR OF MEMBER SERVICES REPORT

LUKE BUGDEN

Mr Chairman and members,

Again it gives me pleasure to present to you the Director of
Member Services Report.

The social side of the year began quite early with an after
training brunch for the Development Squad after their training
trek through the Blue Mountains in December. Despite the usual
arrival of flies whenever a picnic is spread out it seemed to be
appreciated by the squad and it was good that no one had to
be rescued out of Glenbrook Gorge.

The Grand Finals of the Junior Representative competition
was next on the agenda and the function room at St Mary’
Stadium provided a good and private venue to celebrate the
Grand Final for the officials and the end of a long season for
the squad. St Mary’s Leagues Club also provided the venue
for a BBQ following day two of the All Schools Carnival.
Approximately 50 people were in attendance with most from
the emerging States and New Zealand.

The NSW Cup Squad had their end of season training BBQ
with a retro night. The squad conveyed an open invitation to all
members to attend and join in with the BBQ and get back in
touch with the graded squad. Hopefully next time a few more of
the non active members may be in a position to attend to catch
up with members old and new.

The Life Members/ Seniors Function was once again held
on the day before NRL Grand Final Day and as Greg McCallum
said on the day has now become a tradition. It would appear
that the daytime luncheon has proved popular with the Life
Members and mature Honorary Members. About 65 members
were in attendance and it appeared all enjoyed the chance to
reminisce with old acquaintances. This year the Board decided
to instigate a talk which was entitled the Laurie Bruyeres
Recitation. Terry Williams was the initial speaker and spoke of
the history of Rugby League in particular with relevance to the
contribution made by referees past and present. Terry gave a
great presentation that was well received by all those present

The 2010 Presentation Evening was again held at the
Epping Club in October. A good attendance of about 110
guests were there and pleasing to see a cross-section of active
members from all squads and Life Members turn up for the
evening. Also guests and partners from the New South Wales
Rugby League were welcomed on the evening.

Honours were presented to those members who have
provided a significant contribution to the Association during the
year in various fields

Betty Jeffes, Julie Ryan, Bev Matthews, Gail Cox, Therese Cox
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Congratulations to the following award winners:
Eric Cox Medallion

Max Dunn

George and Amy Hansen Trophy

George Jankowski

Dennis Braybrook Trophy

David Field (South Sydney)

Also congratulations to Steven Clapson on being presented
with Life Membership of the Association.

Kombat came back as the gear supplier to the Association
due to a sponsorship deal with the NRL Squad. Organising
gear for members is perhaps the most difficult and
frustrating part of the position being at the mercy of overseas
manufacturers and factory closures over Christmas and
Chinese New Year. Also the sorting of sizes for each squad
and member is quite time consuming. In this respect | would
like to thank Cathy Crowe, Tony Danks, Doug Keen and Kasey
Campbell at the Referees office for sorting out the gear for the
Development and NSW Cup squads. Also thanks to Jimmy
Oliveira and Peter Sciberas who assisted in getting gear to the
NSW Cup Squad and relaying some of the concerns of the
squad in relation to gear.

Part of this Directorship provides for a Referee Peer Support
Group to make available guidance or support for members
that may be having difficulty with refereeing commitments and
appointments. Following dialogue with the Leadership Groups
it is apparent this could be extended to provide general welfare
to all members that may be experiencing difficult times. The
Men of League Foundation provide wonderful support to their
members in times of need. It may be pertinent that we provide
a service to those members that may experience similar
hardships such as ill health, bereavements, recovering from
surgery and the like. If this is to be a success it will require the
assistance of a dedicated group of both active and non active
members to ensure that it offers the appropriate support that
the Association can provide.

Thanks to my fellow Board Members for their support
during the season. Also to the Social Committee members of
Doug Keen, Alan Farlow, Jay Farlow and Jason Higgins.

Finally, to my dear wife Iris for her support, patience and
understanding during the year.

| have once again enjoyed the duties and responsibilities
being your Director of Member Services and look forward to
providing my assistance during the coming year.

Fa
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David Cox, Max Dunn, Chris Cox

VALE

» 2010

During 2010 the Association lost another two outstanding
Life Members both of whom had contributed enormously to
the coaching and development of referees and a former NRL
referee who had moved to the Northern Territory.

LES WILLIAMS

Les Williams, a Life Member of the NSWRLRA and the
Balmain RLRA passed away on the 29th May, 2010. Following
retirement from active refereeing Les became the Convenor

of referees for the NSW Police Football competition and was
responsible for the recruitment, coaching and appointment

of referees to that competition. Les has been described as
thorough gentleman by all who knew him.

KEVIN JEFFES

Kevin Jeffes joined the Parramatta Association in the mid
1950’s and was graded in 1961 the same year he received Life
Membership of Parramatta Association. Kevin's graded career
lasted until 1973 over which time he reached Reserve Grade
as a referee and officiated in First Grade and Test Matches

as a Touch Judge. Kevin’s contribution to the NSWRLRA

was as a Patron, Committee Member and Inter-District

Junior Representative Referees and Graded Squad Coach.
His contribution to the Parramatta and NSWRL Referees
Associations over some forty years was recognised by the
ARLRA in 2003 when he was made a Life Member of the
ARL Referees Association.

BRETT MEREDITH

Brett Meredith was savagely bashed in a Katherine Nightclub
on New Year’s Eve, 2009 while off duty in his capacity as a
Northern Territory Police Sergeant, and subsequently died in
hospital. Brett made his NRL debut in Round 5 of season 2001
and retired in 2002 due to work commitments. Brett was aged
39 and left behind a loving wife, Aimee and three

young children.
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DIRECTOR OF AFFILIATE LIAISON REPORT

DOUG KEEN

| am very pleased to present my report as Director of
Affiliate Liaison for season 2010. It is great to be back on
the Board again after a few years absence in the same role |
previously occupied.

There is still so much enjoyment from my recollection of
receiving that phone call to inform me of being graded within
the ranks of the NSWRLRA. What a thrill and achievement it
was, and still is, with those before me and after having that
feeling of making it. Although all don’t make it to the NRL for
various reasons, to make Grade is a fantastic feeling and relief
for some. This year, Scott Shepherd, Ziggy Przeklasa-Adamski,
Nathan Smith and Lawrence McDonell join that illustrious list of
referees, good luck to you all in the future.

Thanks to my committee of Jack O’Sullivan who is still
going strong at a young age and George Jankowski (Is there
an association he is not a member of?), Tony Danks, as well as
all the Directors who visited our 15 affiliates this year to spread
the word, liaise and get feedback from our Associations. Each
Association was visited at least twice at meetings and some 3
or 4 times. We assisted a number of Associations with various
inquiries and were the first contact with them. Thanks also to
Frank Leonard, Cathy Crowe and Tony Danks with the workings
and organization of the Conference we held at the start of the
year with all Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers and Coaching
Coordinators

Some of the matters we worked together on were the
NRL Ref for A Day Program, Problems with Facebook and
referees, Awards such as Les Matthews and Dennis Braybrook,
Recruit a Ref program to name a few. Special mention to
all the hardworking Secretaries who do most of the work at
Associations and respond to e-mails when requested. These
guys do plenty and yes it is voluntary so well done, as well to all
members of the various Boards who work unselfishly for their
local regions.

We also liaised with the Districts on the All Schools’
Carnival which went off really well and thanks to Tony Danks,
Frank Leonard and Jack O’Sullivan for their efforts with special
mention of Cathy Crowe who did a mountain of work on this
project as well. For the first time we had referees from the
Affiliated States thanks to monies from ARL Development and
those interstate referees really enjoyed the experience. We
also had very good referees from New Zealand, probably the
best group | have seen come over the ditch at this level and |
congratulate John McKeown on the hard work he is doing in
the Land of the Long White Cloud. The New Zealand boys were
appointed to a few Finals at the end of each of the three days.

Dennis Spagarino presenting an award at the South Australian
Referees Association Presentation Night.
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FACH ASSOCIATION WAS
VISITED AT LEAST TWICE AT
MEETINGS AND SOME

3 OR 4 TIMES.

The Junior Representative Squad Presentation Evening
was also a highlight of the year. It is great to mix with a
group of younger referees who have a very good work ethic,
commitment and overall, are fantastic young individuals.

One thing we did not push this year as much was
exchanges between our selves and other states, but in saying
that many times during the year referees crossed borders
to assist each other. Two that spring to mind were lllawarra/
Cronulla and Norths/Manly. If you can get these going, it is
great for the referees to get a different climate in which to
referee in and really does assist with Retention.

| must mention the support of the NSWRL Academy and
NSWRL during the year, as well as Steve Clark form the NRL
who assisted us whenever needed and the NRL Squad who all
assisted as well in various ways with the Adopt an Association
Program, Tony Danks for the support in the role as well as in
our fulltime roles within the development of Referees at the
NSWRL.

So thanks to everyone | had contact with during the year
and it’s great to be a referee and have so many people to call
as colleagues and friends working together for a great cause. |
would also like to finally acknowledge the support of the Board
of the NSWRLRA during the year and thank them all.

Frank Leonard presenting Most Improved award to St George Referee
Mitchell Meier at the St George Presentation Night. | sl
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DIRECTOR OF MARKETING & COMMUNICATION REPORT

GEORGE JANKOWSKI

Members

This year began like several years before, on a sad note, with
the passing of Brett Meredith who received a full state funeral
with full police honours in the Northern Territory.

This was followed by the passing of Kevin Jeffes and Les
Williams who were both Life Members of the NSWRLRA.

Major stories on the web page included Rick Lewis getting
ordained as a priest, Greg McCallum becoming a marriage
celebrant plus all of the debutants into NRL as well as those
who reached major milestones including Grand Final and
Representative honors. The web page was updated weekly
with all Members’ appointments which included NRL, NSW
Cup, Toyota Cup, Bundy Red Cup, ARL School Boy Cup, the
S.G.Ball and Harold Matthews games and the NSW Sydney
Shield. Thanks to Jo Far, Jeff Younis, Paul Holland, Daniel
Eastwood, Jason Robinson and Russell Turner for their input.
A special thanks to Brenden Wood, Peter Digby, Dennis
Spagarino, Frank Leonard and Greg McCallum for taking
photos on those special days. Finally, congratulations to two
of our members who will become Life Members of their local
Association, that being Frank Leonard and Tony De Las Heras
in the lllawarra District.

The Historical Committee took its next steps by archiving
all of our records for the last 103 years at Sports House
Homebush; these are also being stored on CD. The numbers
project commenced late last year, when the Management
Group of the NSW Cup Referees started the project to allocate
every NSWRLRA Graded Active Member a number. The project
took many months to finalise. It began by going through all
Annual Reports and minute books from 1908. From this it
was established that our newest graded member number is
953, that being Scott Shepherd and our oldest living member,
Robert Culkin, number 382, graded in 1944. Thanks go to
Jimmy Olivera, Jon Stone, Robert Bowen and Dave Ryan for
their assistance in starting this project.

The changing of meetings to Mondays at Homebush
proved more popular this year, making it easier for all members
to attend straight after their debriefs, thus allowing them to
contribute which has proved a success with numbers doubling
from the previous year. This year we had several special
visitors at our meetings. At the first meeting was Robert Culkin
and at the second meeting was the CEO of Men of League
Foundation, Martin Cook . The Men of League magazine also
ran a story on the 14,000th member, who was Robert Culkin
(now 94 years young), the story included the youngest Referee
to make the NRL, this was Adam Gee. At the Men of League

Gala Dinner in September at Star City, a tribute was paid to all
NSWRLRA members that passed away this year.

The NRL Pink on field referees jerseys proved popular with
fellow referees, with a thousand dollars raised going to Brave
Hearts and the Pink Ribbon Breast Cancer Foundation. Thanks
to Steve Clark for his assistance.

This year we have launched the TNT replica jersey, made
by the Classic. They are available in either white or gold and
have the TNT logo hand stitched onto the front and rear as well
as the blue stripes on the shoulders. Special thanks to Greg
McCallum for organising these replicas.

In years gone by the records of graded members reflected
some results of the fittest and fastest official in each grade,
| have reinstated this tradition, with the following results
identifying the fittest officials in Rugby League as measured by
the highest result in the beep test:

In the NRL Squad first was Ben Cummins with level 14.13,
second was Tony De Las Heras with 14.6 and th